Welcome! We hope you find this newsletter informative & encouraging. If you have any needs that we can help you with, please reach out to us! We hope to see you at CCBC, in person, very soon!

A Letter From The Pastor BY PASTOR ANDY MOORE

Hello Cedar Creek! I hope you are enjoying the goodness and blessings of the Lord as we head full steam into a new year. This year will fly by before you know it! Be sure to seek the Lord's sufficiency for each and every day. Acts 17:28 says, "For in Him we live and move and have our being..." which means that we can do nothing without Jesus.

God is pouring out His blessings on us in beautiful ways here at Cedar Creek. I am amazed at how God's timing is always perfect. He is never late, and He is never early. I grew up singing an old Southern Gospel song called, "He's an on-time God, yes He is!" We do not live our lives based on our timetable; we live according to God's schedule. I cannot begin to tell you how excited I am to see what this year is going to bring to us.

As you well know, we have made a commitment to seek the Lord's face in prayer for all of 2025. I am convinced that God will do even greater things than we could possibly imagine if we will get serious about prayer. I hope you will join me in giving ourselves over to earnest prayer to just simply seek God's face and get in tune and in line with His will for our church.

Also, our Mid-Week Bible Study has been a huge blessing already. So many people are gathering to study the Bible and to encounter Him in His Living Word. I hope you will be a part of our Mid-Week services. Much more lies ahead for us on Wednesday nights!

I want to thank each and every one of you for your generosity and kindness in the recent passing of my Father, Rev. Ellis A. Moore. I miss him terribly, but I am so thankful that he is rejoicing with the Savior that he proclaimed from the pulpit for over 40 years. Your thoughts and prayers and cards have been so sweet to my soul. Thank you! May the Lord richly bless your family!

Pastor Andy

NURSERY SCHEDULE

2nd: Debbie Marion & Cathy Locklear

9th: Will & Loraine Hobgood 16th: Josh & Patti Fabel

23rd: Judy Fabel & Jean Abrahamsen



Children's Ministry is empowered by members of our church who volunteer their time & energy to love our kids & families.

Kids learn & experience the love of Jesus, which we pray encourages them toward a lifetime of faith.

But did you know it takes regular volunteers to make Children's Ministry happen? That includes volunteers in Nursery & Children's Sunday School.

Please email us at ccbcworship1@gmail.com for more information or to be removed off the 2025 list.



Do you have a talent for music? Are you interested in joining the choir and making a joyful noise? We would love to have you! Please email us at ccbcworship1@gmail.com if you are interested or speak to Charley Moore.

Ladies! We will be having a special get together activity in March. More information to follow!

Attention, men! Our next Farm to Table will be Monday, February 17th from 6-8 pm at Fabel Farms. Please visit ccbcworship.org for more information.



Need help dealing with grief?
Our Grief Share support group is here to help. Our 2025 session began Thursday, January 23, 2025. If you would like more information, please visit https://linktr.ee/ccbcworship

THE BRANCHES

"I am the vine, you are the branches; he who abides in Me and I in him, he bears much fruit, for apart from Me you can do nothing." JOHN 15:5

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
						1
2 9 AM COFFEE/ FELLOWSHIP 9:15 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL 10:30 MORNING WORSHIP & LORD'S SUPPER	6 PM DEACONS MEETING 7 PM AMC MEETING	Fruitherrow 6 PM FRUIT BEARERS	6 PM BIBLE STUDY/ YOUTH 6:45 PM ADULT CHOIR	6 10 AM JESUS & WOMEN STUDY AT SHIRLEY NEWMAN'S 6 PM GRIEF SHARE	7	8
9 9 AM COFFEE/ FELLOWSHIP 9:15 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL 10:30 MORNING WORSHIP	10	11	12 6 PM BIBLE STUDY / MISSION FRIENDS / CHILDREN IN ACTION / YOUTH 6:45 PM ADULT CHOIR	13 10 AM JESUS & WOMEN STUDY AT SHIRLEY NEWMAN'S 6 PM GRIEF SHARE	14 Happy Valentings	15
9 AM COFFEE/ FELLOWSHIP 9:15 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL 10:30 MORNING WORSHIP	HAPPY PRESIDENT'S DAY G-8 PM FARM TO TABLE AT FABEL FARMS	18 12 PM YOUNG AT HEART	6 PM BIBLE STUDY / YOUTH 6:45 PM ADULT CHOIR	20 10 AM JESUS & WOMEN STUDY AT SHIRLEY NEWMAN'S 6 PM GRIEF SHARE	21	22
9 AM COFFEE/ FELLOWSHIP 9:15 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL 10:30 MORNING WORSHIP	24	25	26 6 PM BIBLE STUDY / MISSION FRIENDS / CHILDREN IN ACTION / YOUTH 6:45 PM ADULT CHOIR	27 10 AM JESUS & WOMEN STUDY AT SHIRLEY NEWMAN'S 6 PM GRIEF SHARE	28	

If you are interested in serving at CCBC, please reach out to us by sending an email to **ccbcworship1@gmail.com**

Our church newsletter is available via electronic copy, on our website, on our Linktree, or for pickup in our church lobby. If you'd like to receive an electronic copy, please email ccbcworship1@gmail.com If you need to receive a hard copy, please reach out to your Deacon!

The Branches Newsletter is published on the 20th of each month. If you have something you'd like included in next month's newsletter, please have the information to Anna Stalnaker by the 10th of the month.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION/ UPCOMING EVENTS



Ladies, are you looking for a fun way to connect with other women in a relaxed setting? We'd love for you to join one of our new women's small groups, called Connect Groups.

These groups will meet once a quarter (February, May, August, and November) and will consist of a group leader & 8-10 other ladies. It will be a time to meet, pray, and make connections. Our hope is that the connections you make during these group times will encourage you in your walk. Please register by visiting linktr.ee/ccbcworship



February 16th is WMU Sunday! Woman's Missionary Union (WMU) exists to equip churches, especially its members--women

& men, girls and boys and preschoolers--to discover and live out their missions call. We are available to equip churches in beginning and strengthening missions discipleship for all ages, preschool through adults, and with the churchwide audience. Let's celebrate the WMU on Sunday, February 16th!

Fruitbearers will be collecting items for a blessing box for a local refugee family during the month of February. For a list of suggested items, please visit https://linktr.ee/ccbcworship

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

2nd: Anna Montgomery 5th: Kathryn Leno 5th: Patricia Sams 6th: Cordia Lutz 7th: Jack Turbyfill 8th: Kristi Hixon 10th: Steve Broach 10th: Douglas Hall 11th: Randy Boggs 13th: Kasey Marion 13th: Sheri Martin 14th: Gayle Alexson 14th: Tracy Corn 14th: Jamie Putnal 18th: Kerri Corn 24th: David Overton 25th: Debbie Godwin 27th: Lavonne Maddox